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Our October Value is Co-operation
Dear Parents and Carers,

Thank you to the families who left their dogs at home, parked sensibly, observed the 2m rule and one-way system in order to keep everyone as safe as possible. Nationally and locally the current data is indicating that the risk of COVID 19 is escalating further and with the colder weather in the next few weeks this may continue to rise. We are all doing our best to keep each other safe in these times of constant change. We thank you for your continued support.

Parent Consultations

Due to the COVID 19 government guidance we are unable to offer you a ‘face to face’ parent consultation meeting this term. Your child will bring home an interim report on Monday 19th October. This interim report will inform you of your child’s current attainment, how they have settled back in school, their end of year targets and any interventions they may be receiving.

Free School Meals – Pupil Premium

The Pupil Premium Grant was introduced in April 2011 and is additional funding that the government gives to schools for each pupil on roll where they are deemed to be disadvantaged. 

During the COVID 19 Pandemic more families are experiencing hardship through loss of earnings and shorter working hours. This may mean that your child is eligible to obtain a Pupil Premium Grant which is paid directly to the school to enhance your child’s education and provide them with a Free School Meal. This is different to the Universal Free School Meals which are available to all YR, Y1+Y2 pupils.

Parents who think they may be eligible must apply for Pupil Premium Free School Meals via Bedford Borough Council. This is a quick and simple process by completing an online form. An eligibility check will be carried out using the Department for Education’s Eligibility Checking System, this will confirm if details you have completed on the form have been matched or not. It will not tell us what benefits you are in receipt of, dates when a benefit was awarded or say how much you receive. Confirmation will be sent to you and the school within 5-10 working days.

If your family income has changed and you are currently in receipt of any benefits from the government please use the link below to complete the Bedford Borough form to see if your child qualifies for the Pupil Premium Grant.

https://bedford-self.achieveservice.com/service/Free_School_Meals

Site Agent Vacancy
We currently have a vacancy for a part-time Site Agent. The job description, personal specification and application form is on our website. 

Part-time Teaching Assistant Vacancy

We currently have a vacancy for a part-time TA. The job description, personal specification and application form is on our website.

School Uniform

Please ensure that all parts of your child’s uniform and their coat is clearly named. All children require a school sweatshirt or cardigan in school at all times. Adhering to the COVID 19 government guidelines and our risk assessments, windows must be open during the day despite the weather conditions outside. With this in mind, as the weather starts to become colder, you may wish to put a white t-shirt or vest under their school t-shirt to give your child another layer of warmth.
After School Club

We still have places in our After-School Club. The new hours for the autumn term will be 3:30pm – 5pm. By finishing at 5pm this then allows an hour at the end of each session to clean all of the equipment used by the children and for our cleaners to thoroughly clean the room and toilets. The children will be kept in their ‘bubbles’ whilst at After-School Club.
The cost of each session will be £7:50 per child, fully inclusive of drink and a small snack. Siblings will be charged at £2:50 per session. Sessions will need to be paid for in advance on the SchoolMoney website. We regret, but we are unable to offer ‘adhoc’ sessions at this time. Please can we ask that you book by Thursday each week for the following week.

After-School Cub will now take place in the far classroom in the Hewlett Building. You will be required to park at the front of the school, walk down the drive using the pavement alongside the Pre-School, ring the bell at the single, side gate to the playground and your child will be brought out to you. Please may we remind you that you are responsible for your children at all times when crossing the car park. Please be aware that staff and or contractors will be driving in and out of the car park at your collection times. No parent is to drive down into the car park at any time.
The telephone number for the After-School Club is: 07548201085
If you wish to use this wrap around care facility you will need to contact Mrs Hamilton our Finance Manager, who will contact you with the terms and conditions of the After-School Club, a login to SchoolMoney and support you to book places for your child/children. Please telephone or email the office to speak to her.

Miss Marotta and Miss Chamberlain run our After-School Club and they are looking forward to welcoming you and your child.

Mid-Day Supervisor

We would like to Welcome Mrs Blackwell to our Broadmead family. She will be starting on Monday 2nd November as the mid-day supervisor for Elephant Class.
Timetables Rockstars and Spelling Shed Awards
Top in Each Class this week – data taken on Thursday Next week Top 3 from Each Class.
	Timestables Rockstars

most coins earnt in 7 days
Bears – Ryan

Elephants –Louis
Tigers – Milad

Badgers- Alisha C

Next week focus correct answers!

Numbots - 
Tigers – Milad

Badgers- Alisha C


	Spelling Shed

Bears William

Elephants – Jayla 
Tigers – Milad

Badgers – Alisha C



Please see table below for diary dates for this term. Any changes or additions will be in red type.
	Autumn Term Diary Dates for Parents


	Monday 28th September
	Bike to School Week

	Monday 5th October
	Walk to school Week

	Monday 19th October
	Parent Consultation Week – dates and times TBC

	Monday 26th October
	HALF TERM

	Monday 16th November 
	Anti-Bullying Week

	Friday 20th November
	Flu Vaccinations YR to Y4 times TBC

	Friday 27th November
	Training Day for staff

	Friday 11th December
	Save the Children – Christmas Jumper Day

	Thursday 17th December
	Theatre of Widdershins - TBC

	Monday 21st December
	CHRISTMAS HOLIDAYS

	Monday 4th January
	Training Day for Staff

	Tuesday 5th January
	SPRING TERM BEGINS


	Full Governing Body Meetings


	Wednesday 14th October

	Thursday 12th November

	Thursday 10th December

	Thursday 21st January

	Thursday 25th February

	Thursday 25th March

	Thursday 13th May

	Thursday 10th June

	Thursday 15th July


Have a super weekend. 
Kind regards,
Mrs Horobin

Headteacher
Belonging, Learning Succeeding

